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SUBJECT: Donation of Leftover Food from School Cafeterias

TO: Regional Directors
Special Nutrition Programs
All Regions

We freguently receive inquiries from schools and the general
public concerning the donation of extra foods prepared for the
National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs. It appears
that many schocl food service managers believe that the program
regulations prohibit them from donating leftovers to
organizations which feed the needy.

As you know, schools may claim reimbursement for only one lunch
served per child per day, and schools are expected to plan and
prepare sufficient amounts of food to achieve this goal. When
the fcod actually prepared exceeds the amount needed for the
reimbursable meal service, schools may dispose of the extra food
as they wish as long as they comply with applicable State and
local health standards. Thus, schools may donate leftover foods
to appropriate nonprofit institutions such as soup kitchens or
homeless shelters provided this practice is not prohibited by
State or local laws or regulations. The Department of
Agriculture strongly encourages them to consider this option
whenever it is feasible. This policy is in keeping with
Secretary Glickman’s active promotion of local gleaning and
donation programs to feed the poor and homeless.

Please remind your States of this longstanding policy and request
that they ensure that their local schools are aware of this
optioen.
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Director
Child Nutrition Division



